

## 800 North Third Street, Suite 205, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17102

Telephone (717) 901-0600 • Fax (717) 901-0611 • www.energypa.org

October 7, 2022

Rosemary Chiavetta, Secretary Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission P.O. Box 3265 Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265

Re: Office of Consumer Advocate Request for Extension of Deadline to File Reply Comments at Docket No. L-2012-2317273 Regarding Use of Fully Projected Future Test Year

Dear Secretary Chiavetta:

On October 5, 2022, the Pennsylvania Office of Consumer Advocate formally requested, via letter, that the Public Utility Commission issue an extension of the deadline for reply comments at the above-referenced docket regarding the Notice of Proposed Rulemaking Order. Comments are currently due on November 15, 2022 and reply comments are due on December 30, 2022. The Order allowed 45 days for comments and 45 additional days thereafter for reply comments following the Order's publication in the *Pennsylvania Bulletin*, which occurred on October 1, 2022.

By this letter and pursuant to Section 1.15 of Chapter 52 of the Pennsylvania Code (52 Pa. Code §1.15), the Energy Association of Pennsylvania ("Association") for itself and its members supports the request for an extension of time until Tuesday, January 17, 2023 for the filing of reply comments to the Notice of Proposed Rulemaking Order at the above-captioned docket.

Given the complexity of the issues addressed in the Order and the intervening holidays, the Association agrees with OCA that the current reply comment due date would provide too brief a period to adequately review all the filed comments and then prepare appropriate responses. Therefore, the Association supports application of any extension granted to all parties filing in this docket.

Thank you for consideration of this request.

Respectfully submitted,

Donna M.J. Clark

Vice President and General Counsel

Ima M-1. Clex

CC:

Office of Administrative Law Judge (email: crainey@pa.gov)

Office of Special Assistants (email: ra-OSA@pa.gov)

Renardo L. Hicks, Chief Counel (email: rehicks@pa.gov)

Louise Fink Smith, Law Bureau (email: finksmith@pa.gov)

Melanie J. El Atieh, Law Bureau (email: melatieh@pa.gov)

Erin Laudenslager, TUS (email: elaudensla@pa.gov)

Karen Thorne, Law Bureau (email: kathorne@pa.gov)

RA-PC-FPFTY2317273E@pa.gov

Certificate of Service

## CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

Use of Fully Projected Future Test Year,

Docket No. L-2012-2317273

52 Pa. Code §§ 53.51 – 53.56a

I hereby certify that I have this day served a true copy of the following document, the Office of Consumer Advocate's Letter Re: Requesting an Extension to File Reply Comments, upon parties of record in this proceeding in accordance with the requirements of 52 Pa. Code § 1.54 (relating to service by a participant), in the manner and upon the persons listed below:

Dated this 7th day of October 2022.

## **SERVICE BY E-MAIL ONLY**

Richard A. Kanaskie, Esquire
Bureau of Investigation & Enforcement
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
Commonwealth Keystone Building
400 North Street, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor
Harrisburg, PA 17120
rkanaskie@pa.gov

Office of Small Business Advocate 555 Walnut Street 1st Floor, Forum Place Harrisburg, PA 17101-1923 ra-sba@pa.gov tereswagne@pa.gov

NazAarah Sabree, Small Business Advocate

Patrick M. Cicero Office of Consumer Advocate 555 Walnut Street 5th Floor, Forum Place Harrisburg, PA 17101-1923 E-Mail: PCicero@paoca.org David P. Zambito, Esqire NAWC-Pennsylvania Chapter Cozen O'Connor 17 North Second Street, Suite 1410 Harrisburg, PA 17101 dzambito@cozen.com

Donna M.J. Clark

Vice President & General Counsel Energy Association of Pennsylvania

Atty. ID # 39866